
 
 

 

No. 181 
 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 
Mr Edgington to the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice: 
 

Community Justice Centres 
 
1. Has the Community Justice Centre (CJC) been closed down or have 

there been any cuts to the CJC’s budget, staffing or services? If so, 

please detail the date of closure and the nature of the cuts to budget, 

staffing and/or services.  

 

2. If it is planned to close down the Community Justice Centre, please 

advise what date this will take effect? 

 

3. If there are planned cuts to the budget, staffing and/or services provided 

by the CJC, please detail when these will take effect, the amount of the 

cut to budget and the nature of the cuts to staffing and services.   

 

ANSWER 

The functions of the Community Justice Centre are currently under review.  

No final decision has been made as to the future of the Centre.  Stakeholders 

will be consulted by the Department of the Attorney-General and Justice once 

a path forward is determined which will be sometime soon.  In the meantime, it 

will be business as usual for the Centre.     


